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January 4, 2022 
 
 
Dear MSA Members, 
 
We hope everyone had a safe and enjoyable holiday season. 
 
Please note that the provincial health authorities announced further restrictions on December 
27th, 2021, to limit the spread of Covid-19. 
 

• The operator of the indoor facility ensures that the number of spectators at the facility 
does not exceed 50% of the usual spectator capacity of the facility or 250 persons, 
whichever is lesser. 

 
For sport and recreation, practices and games are allowed, however, all other restrictions sent 
to you in December continue to be in place, including no tournaments. 
 
The Winnipeg Soccer Federation has also announced the following revisions to their protocols: 
 

• Due to the limit on allowable facility capacity, only ONE spectator is permitted per 
player. 

• Change rooms are only available for washroom purposes and not available for changing 
or showering. 

 
All restrictions related to vaccination and wearing of masks that have been in place have not 
changed. 
 
We continue to remind our members to ensure the MSA Return to Play protocols and the 
facility protocols are followed.  
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Héctor Vergara  
Executive Director 


